
High School Board Report 5-14-19 
 
Overview 

● 4/16 & 4/17 - ACT Aspire & Forward Testing took place over a two day period. 
● 4/18 - Nicolet Competition Day was held and Nicolet College.  Students competed in 

multiple competitions including:  welding, automotive, culinary and art.  Individuals and 
teams placed in many competitions.  Thank you to Nicolet and the instructors for 
providing the opportunity.  

● 4/22 - NHS Induction took place in the auditorium.  Students and parents celebrated the 
accomplishments if the current members, as well as welcomes new members and 
officers.  Congratulations to all members and thank you to the seniors for your service. 

● 4/26 - The Mock Accident presentation was held for juniors and seniors.  The 
presentation began in the auditorium where the dangers of distracted driving and driving 
under the influence were discussed.  Students then proceeded to the high school 
parking lot were a mock car crash was simulated.  Various first responders entered the 
school grounds in a life-like manner, including a medical helicopter.  Passengers were 
extracted from the vehicles and attended to.  Afterwards, different professionals spoke to 
the student group about their roles in the observed scenario and reinforced the dangers 
and impacts of distracted driving and being under the influence.  Thank you to the long 
list of professionals that made this event possible.  It was a powerful experience. 

● 4/27 - Prom 2019 was held at THS.  The evening began with Grand March in the 
auditorium, where roughly 80 students participated.  The evening continued with a dance 
in the THS Cafe.  Thank you to the class advisors, student officers and parents who 
contributed to making this a memorable night for those who attended. 

● 4/29 - Band Concert was held in the fieldhouse.  The Spring Showcase featured musical 
arrangements that represented various cultures and travel destinations.  Thank you to 
the THS Band for a great concert season. 

● 5/2 - THS Youth Apprenticeship sponsored the annual THS Community Appreciation 
Breakfast in the Cafe.  FCCLA and FBLA members also played roles in organizing and 
facilitating the event.  Tomahawk Extended Area Partners in Education also announced 
their Educators of the year at the event.  Patti Hilgendorf with Kinship was named 
Community Educator of the Year and Andrew Peissig in the Technology & Engineering 
Dept. was named Educator of the Year.  Congratulations to both recipients. Thank you to 
all community members and businesses that work with our high school to provided 
opportunities learning.  Your partnerships are greatly appreciated.  Also, thank you to 
THS Youth Apprenticeship, FCCLA and FBLA for making this another great event. 

● 5/2 - FCCLA hosted the Community Dinner to raise funds for traveling to Nationals this 
summer.  The meal was prepared and served by FCCLA members.  Thank you to the 
membership for an excellent meal and good luck at the National Competition! 
 

 
 
 



Upcoming 
● 5/8  - Children’s Play 
● 5/10 - Appreciation Day Activities 
● 5/10 - Downtown Chalk Art 
● 5/13 - Choir Concert 
● 5/13 - Academic Awards 
● 5/15 - Solar Olympics at UW Oshkosh 
● 5/16 - Senior Art Show 
● 5/22 - Senior Awards Night 
● 5/23 - Senior Service Project 
● 5/24 - Graduation Ceremony 

 
 
THS April Students of the Month: 
Kate Reilly & Logan Bishop - 9th 
Jaydn Grice & Nolan Andrews - 10th 
Lexi Buck & Cody Jablonski - 11th 
Emma Kane & Kyle Nelson - 12th 
 


